
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

City Council 
Monday, October 5, 2020   6:00 PM   Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met on Monday, October 05, 2020, 

in the Council Chambers at City Hall at 6:00 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Jamie Heard, Angelia Thomas, 

Charles Looser and John Motley.  Mayor Kyle McCoy presided over the meeting.   

 

The Invocation was given by Reverend Rodney Jones. Mayor McCoy led the pledge 

of allegiance. 

 

The Agenda was approved through a motion by council member Malone and 

seconded by council member Looser.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

The Minutes from September 21st meeting were approved through a motion by 

council member Heard and seconded by council member Motley.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

A Certificate for Community Service was presented to Deborah Render, a citizen 

of N. 6th Street in Lanett by Councilwoman Thomas. 

 

Under New Business Mayor Kyle McCoy asked for a motion for approval of 

Invoices as submitted by the Clerk/Treasurer.  Council member Malone made the 

motion and council member Heard seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously 

carried. Councilwoman Thomas commented on the cost of the repairs to the 

fountain in downtown and asked that we place cameras in this area.  Mayor McCoy 

commented that cameras had already been placed in this area. 

 

Reports of Standing Committees:  

Councilman Tony Malone- Councilman Malone had no committee report.  

Councilman Jamie Heard- Councilman Heard had no committee report.  

Councilman Charles Looser- Councilman Looser had no committee report.  

Councilwoman Angelia Thomas- Councilwoman Thomas had no committee 

report.  

Councilman John Motley – Councilman Motley had no committee report. He 

also reminded everyone of the run-off election for District 5coming up the next 

day. 
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Mayor McCoy stated that on Wednesday, October 9th power would off for 

approximately 2 hours in the area of North Lanier Avenue from 5th to 7th street due 

to the installation of new fire hydrant. 

 

Mayor McCoy also stated that Lanett High Coach Story wanted to remind 

everyone that the regular scheduled football game had been moved from Friday to 

Thursday night due to impending weather.  He also announced that Valley High 

School has suspended their football season due to players testing positive for 

Covid-19. 

 

Mayor McCoy reminded everyone to please complete their Census, which had 

been extended through the end of the month. He stated that by not doing so, the 

community would lose some much-needed funds. 

 

Mayor McCoy announced that all Council members had been presented with a 

copy of the proposed new budget that would be placed on the Agenda for October 

19th. 

 

Councilman Malone asked about reopening the parks and other areas in the city.  

At this time Mayor McCoy asked for discussion on this subject.  

 

Mayor McCoy asked for an update from Jody Lowery, who gave an update on 

the progress of the Airport Improvement.  Lowery stated that the job was 95% 

complete as of today. 

 

Councilwoman Thomas asked about an issue with a gas line.  Jason Abernathy 

responded to her question. 

 

City Clerk Deborah Gilbert announced that a Canvass meeting is scheduled for 

Tuesday, October 13th at 12:00 noon.  The purpose of this meeting is to certify the 

election results.  

 

Mayor McCoy thanked members of the Finance Department for working on 

closing out the fiscal year. 

 

Mayor McCoy stated that there being no further business to come before this 

council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m.      

   

 

Attest:  

  

_____________________  _______________________________ 

Kyle McCoy, Mayor    Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


